
St. Timothy’s Memorial Chapel Committee (STMCC) 

Report to Yellowstone Presbytery 

November – 2020 

 
 

Information - 

2020 Summer Worship – We had a total of 283 worshipers in attendance at our 13 worship 

services. This is down significantly from the last 5 year average attendance of 428 and no doubt 

caused by Covid19. However, giving ($10,166) was up significantly from the last 5 year average 

$5,329. I believe this is an indication of the importance some people place on the ministry of St. 

Timothy’s. 

Music Concerts – All Music Concerts  scheduled for 2020 were canceled due to Covid19. 

Weddings – Four weddings were conducted at the Chapel this year. Additionally the 7th Day 

Adventists held their annual planning meeting at the Chapel. So far 3 weddings are scheduled for 

2021. 

Preachers for 2021 – Rev. Andrew Mullins has agreed to serve for the month of June. Rev. Paul 

Hayden has taken an Interim Ministry at Polson and Dayton so we will need to search for a 

preacher(s) to serve during the months of July and August. Hopefully we can find one person to 

cover both months.   

Water pump – During a storm the line to the water pump was struck by lightning and was fried. 

The pump was replaced and John Fitzpatrick will be submitting an insurance for the cost of the 

pump replacement. 

Committee Members Notebook – Ron passed out an updated updated sections of the members  

notebooks and gave 4 new notebooks to the committee for new members. 

Long Range Plan – The last item in the Long Range Plan (Removal of the Superintendents 

House and the Mine Office Building) is under contract and will be accomplished yet this month. 

Requested Action - 

Financial Procedures Document – (Attached) At its September meeting the committee 

adopted the attached Financial Procedures Document. It a streamlined version of previously 

approved versions of its previous versions and follows the basic agreements worked out between 

George and Ron Hanson. The committees requests that the Leadership Cabinet review the 

document and include it as part of their report to presbytery along with their recommendation for 

action by the presbytery.               

Ron Hanson 


